Burrough Green Parish Council Meeting 

Minutes of Monday 26th September 2016 held in Reading Rooms at 7.45pm


Councillors present: Cllr. Jo Batting (JB) Chair, Cllr. Greg Way (GW) Vice Chair, Cllr. Ansa Khan (AK), Cllr. Ken Simpson (KS) & Cllr. Angela Harris (AH).
In attendance:   Vicky Bright – Clerk, Carla Nicholson – Speed Watch & Cllr Alan Sharp (ECDC).

	Item
	
	Action

	16/09/1
16/09/2
	Public Forum – LGA 1972, Section 100(1):
No members of the public were present.
Local Authority Reports:
Cambridgeshire County Council.  None.

East Cambridgeshire District Council - Cllr Sharp reported to the meeting;
· Devolution – Majority in favour of a Mayor. To be voted again by Councils before being agreed.

· Consultation currently ongoing regarding Animal Licensing (Catteries/Kennels), available to view on the ECDC Website until 21st October 2016.

· Budget on track for the first quarter.

· Travellers at Top Road have now moved on. A meeting with the Housing Officer, Angela Pammenter is planned for next week. There is a new policy on the ECDC Website.

· Next Full Council meeting is 20th October 2016, when the strategic plan will be discussed.
Accepted Apologies for absence - LGA 1972, Section 85(1) & (2): 

Cllr. Mark Penhaligan.
	

	
	
	

	16/09/3
16/09/4

	Members Declaration of Interest (for items on the agenda) – LGA 2000 Part III:
None.
Minutes of the last meeting -  LGA 1972, Schedule 12, para 41(2):
Resolved 16/09/4.01

To adopt the minutes of the meeting held on 25th July 2016 as a true statement and these were signed by the Chairman (JB).   
	

	16/09/5

	Matters arising from the minutes
Clerks Report

The Clerk advised that a site visit at a proposed development, East side of Brinkley Road with Mr Baber of Ragilbury Roots and JAP Architects would be held Tuesday 27th September at 6pm.
The Clerk advised she is currently working on updating the Welcome Pack for the website.

Councillors Reports

None.
	Clerk

	16/09/6
  16/09/7      
16/09/8
	Councillor Vacancy

The Clerk advised that the vacancy has been advertised on the village website, notice board and in the Village Voice and it will be added to the November agenda for co-option.

Correspondence:  
The Clerk advised that residents had approached the Chairman regarding getting a Defibrillator in the village. The Clerk is to apply for funding from the Big Lottery Fund and report back.
The Electoral Review of East Cambridgeshire Final Recommendations are available to view online; www.lgbce.org.uk
The report on the consultation on Devolution, being sent to the Secretary of State is available to view online; http://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/devolution
Planning Applications:    
16/01012/FUM – Proposed Agricultural Storage Shed – Wyck Farm, Bradley Road, Burrough Green
Resolved 16/09/8.01

No Objections.
16/00998/FUL - Proposed two storey rear and side extension, single storey rear extension – Hall Lodge, Church Lane, Burrough Green
Resolved 16/09/8.02

No Objections.
16/00602/DISA - Erection of private equestrian facilities and change of use of land to equine use – The Folly, London Road, Six Mile Bottom 

To discharge Condition 5 (Archaeology) of decision dated 1 July 2016
16/00352/FUL – Proposed 4-bedroom house and detached cartlodge – West of Ainslea Cottage, Westley Waterless 

Approved 17th August 2016

16/01010/TRE -  T1 Ash – Overall reduction by 30% - Bryanston House, Back Lane, Burrough Green
Approved 5th August 2016

16/00903/TRE – T1 Sycamore – Fell to ground level and grind out stump & T2 Cherry – Dismantle to approx. 8-10ft and retain for habitat – Rose Cottage, Bradley Road, Burrough Green

Approved 20th July 2016

	Clerk



	16/09/9
i)

ii)
iii)

16/09/10
i)
ii)
iii)
iv)
16/09/11
i)

ii)

iii)

iv)

16/09/12
i)
ii)
iii)

iv)

v)

16/09/13

	Play area:
Land Registry Update
Cllr. Khan advised that no response had been received from the previous Clerk and therefore the forms would need to be signed again by all, and re-witnessed by the new Clerk. Cllr. Khan is to arrange this and the Clerk is to send her copies of her ID.
Bank Account.

Cllr Harrison has confirmed the change of address details on the account and presented the Clerk with the bank details and previous statements. The Clerk is to arrange a new mandate for signatories to be added and removed. 
Resolved 16/09/9.01

It was agreed that the Clerk would present annual accounts and bank reconciliation to the Council, on the play area account each April.

Bench Quotes

Cllr. Harris confirmed that the bench had been repaired and the Clerk confirmed that her Risk Assessment showed it had been done adequately. It was agreed not to proceed with purchasing a new bench at this time.

Finance

Parish Council Bank Balances and Reconciliation

The bank balance was confirmed as £17,796.91 as of 30th August 2016.
Resolved 15/09/10.01

That the Bank balances and reconciliation of payments & receipts be received and adopted and signed & initialled as such by the Chairman (JB).

Cheques for signing and approval

Resolved 15/09/10.02

It was agreed to approve the payments of the following outstanding invoices and the cheques were approved and signed by Cllr. Jo Batting and Cllr. Ken Simpson.

L F Field
Topper Repairs
000663
£12.10
Mrs V Bright
Expenses
000664
£7.60
External Audit Report

The Clerk confirmed that the Audit had now been concluded and the Notice of Conclusion of Audit had been displayed in the Notice Board.

The Audit had identified no issues.

Quarterly Asset Risk Assessment

The Clerk reported that she had carried out the quarterly risk assessment of all assets and properties owned by the Council and the following items had been highlighted;

· The map board still needed to be stained and the new map put in and sealed -This was agreed to be deferred until Spring 2017, when it would be done by Cllr. Simpson.

· The brick Bus Shelter still needed repair – To be discussed at Item 12 (ii) on the agenda.

· Plaques were needed to be replaced on the new replacement bench - The Clerk is to source quotes (The Chairman is to email the Clerk the text needed for the plaques).

Highways & Footpaths
Speed Watch Update
Carla Nicholson reported to the meeting;
· 5 Speed Watches have been carried out since May 2016.

· Sharing kit every 6 weeks with Brinkley and Ashley. This is working well.

· Last Thursday over 1 ½ hours, 259 cars were recorded. The highest speed recorded was 50mph. A bus (in use) was recorded doing 37mph, this was reported.

· Evenings seem to be better for volunteers, but with the night’s drawing in watches may be less frequent.

· 28% of cars are speeding with speeds averaging 39-40mph.

· There is a new Sergeant in charge, Sgt. John Hiron. The Police have done recent checks in the village.

· We have 14 volunteers trained, with 5 active.

· We have agreed to remain independent with Brinkley and Ashley.
VAS Options/Quotes
The Clerk advised that she is currently trying to liaise with Neil Band the Engineer from Highways, to do a site visit to assess and approve locations for the poles, he has been on extended leave until now. 
Quotes from Swarco and Westcotec for the unit only range from;

Portable SID - £2, 800 & VAT

Standard flashing sign £2,242.45 - £2,625.00 & VAT.

Full quotes including poles, installation etc. will follow once we have met with Neil Band.

Highway Gate Repairs

The Clerk will obtain quotes for this for the November meeting.

Footpath behind Walnut Tree Cottages

The Clerk is to report this online to the Footpaths Officer at CCC.
Parish Matters:
Sanctuary Housing Update

Carla Nicholson advised the meeting that “the road adoption was still pending by CCC and that the Section 38 had only just been filed. Apparently there is still remedial works needing to be carried out on the road, but the original contractor had gone into administration and so the Council were looking for another company to carry out the works. The residents are still paying for the street-lighting; the charge has still not yet been waived. The estimated timeframe is approx. 1 year.
Maintenance is now much improved. Service charges were reimbursed although charges have not been reimbursed for the period 01 Dec 15 - 04 Apr 16, despite Sanctuary admitting that we had overpaid up until 01 December. As it was during the winter, no grounds maintenance was done at all, so what were we paying for?

Since then rent has been increased, with the service charge reduction almost exactly matching the rent increase”.

It was agreed that Carla email the Clerk with all the relevant correspondence from Sanctuary and details of the rent increase and the Clerk will forward to Cllr. Alan Sharp (ECDC) and Angela Pammenter (Housing Officer) to look into this issue.

Bus Shelter Design/Quote
It was agreed that an oak frame option was too expensive. It was agreed that due to other expenses that the Council faced (i.e. VAS,) that for now it would be best to repair the shelter to make it safe and look again at replacing it in a couple of years’ time. It was agreed that the Clerk would go back to JBL Bricklaying to see if they were still prepared to do the works to repair the shelter and to see if their quote was still valid. If so, the Clerk would instruct them to carry out the works ASAP.
Resolved 16/09/12.01

It was agreed to accept the offer to repair the shelter by JBL Bricklaying, if their quote was still valid.

Drainage Ditch (West Side B1061) Update

Cllr. Simpson confirmed he had met with Highways and the ditch had now been cleared and works completed.
Mowers/Toppers Repairs

It was agreed to pay the most recent invoice for parts for the Toppers, submitted by Les Field. However, the Council wanted to reiterate to Mr Field that the previous agreement was that he had permanent loan of the Toppers for him to use as necessary and for any other private work he did, and therefore he would be responsible for the repairs and maintenance of the Toppers. The Clerk is to write to Mr Field to advise this.

Facebook Village Page
Due to the fact that another community page had been set up on Facebook for Burrough Green residents it was agreed not to proceed with the Facebook page.
https://www.facebook.com/Burrough-Greens-Peoples-Page-1378708125477164/
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 9:49pm.

Items for next meeting:
· VAS Quotes & Update
· Play Area Land Registry Update
· Play Area Signatory Mandate Update

· Councillor Vacancy – Co-Option

· Bus Shelter Repairs Update

· Highway Gate Repair Quotes

· Defibrillator Funding Update

Signed:   Jo Batting                                                                                Date: 28th November 2016
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